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The Waldron Village Council held its regular meeting on December 14, 2021 in the Wright-
Waldron Municipal Building. President Platt called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and all 
stood to recite the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call was taken with Shawn Barnhart being absent 
and all others present. 
 
Additions and Approval of the Agenda: Kathleen Worsley  wanted the 2 year term changed to a 
3 year term in new business. Bettie Salmon made a motion to approve the agenda as amended. 
Kathleen Worsley supported and it carried by a voice vote. 
 
Approval of the November 9, 2021 Minutes. Bill hall made a motion to approve the November 
9, 2021 minutes. Bettie Salmon supported and it carried by a voice vote. 
 
Public Comment: April Platt presented a list of activities the community can participate in and 
talked about grants that are available and what they cover. 
John Newton wanted to know about Quick Books and if they keep everything updated. Margy 
told him that every month or so they update payroll so all taxes are correct. 
 
Reports to Council 
Fire Board: Karen McNett said there were 24 medical, 1 accident & 1 assist. She informed 
council that all firemen will have to take a recertification class. The fire department is also 
having a ride along program. 
Maintenance: Russ said that he and Randy have been working on getting the drains cleared and 
all equipment is ready for snow. 
Street Administrator: none 
Code Enforcement: Russ said he was making an appointment with the village attorney so the 
code enforcement officer writes citations properly and she will be at the next meeting. 
 
Committee Reports 
Treasures Report: Keri Burress said that she has been making  bank deposits. 
Clerks Report: Margy Burress said she received a phone call from the CPA from Adrian that was 
going to help her and he can’t come until Dec. 23, 2021. She called the auditor and he said to 
keep him informed. She also gave each council member information about the BS&A Software 
and a Maintenance Program for solar bees. 
Presidents Report: Russ said they are having a hard time with the drain at the road commission. 
He is working with the county to get this matter resolved. 
 
Pay Bills: Darcie Salmon made a motion to pay bills. Bettie Salmon supported and it carried by a 
voice vote. 
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Old Business: None 
 
New Business: Appoint President Pro-Tem. Kathleen Worsley made a motion to appoint Bettie  
Salmon as President Pro-tem. Bill Hall supported and it carried by a voice vote with Darcie 
Salmon abstaining. 
Appointment of a 3 year term to the Planning Commission: Russ Platt made a motion to 
appoint Kathleen Worsley to a 3 year term on the Planning Commission. Bettie Salmon 
supported and it carried by a voice vote. 
 
Public Comment: Brent Leininger said he didn’t have much to report except the commissioners 
had passed a budget for 2022. 
Anita Myers wanted to know where Margy had taken a Quick Books class. She was told at JCC. 
Anita also wanted to know if it would be more beneficial to do a refresher course rather than 
have a CPA help her. Margy said it would be better to have the CPA. 
 
Bill Hall made a motion to adjourn until January 11, 2022. Bettie Salmon supported and it 
carried by a voice vote. Meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m. 
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